Forest Warren Governing Board
February 18, 2025
Location: Zoom
Forest County Commissioners: via Zoom:  Mark Kingston, Patrick Kline
Warren County Commissioners: via Zoom: Trisha Durbin, Daniel Glotz
FWHS: Adam McNeill, Kathy Lebon, Jennifer Fromknecht, 

Meeting called to order 10:07 am.

Pledge of Allegiance:
1. Approval of governing board minutes from December 17, 2024. Commissioner Kingston made a motion to approve and Commissioner Glotz seconded.  The motion carried.

2. Fiscal:
Kathy stated we are operating at 48% from the requested 58%.  The balance should be 42%, it is almost 52%.  Programs are missing provider invoices for January. Kathy said books are being closed for 6-month audit.  Fiscal will check at that time if a rebudget is needed for each program.  The Counties will be billed on actuals for December.  Kathy stated we are receiving our payments on time.  We still have 2 million dollars in carryover funds, the State has not yet taken back.  Our ending balance for April is $3,457,00.  We have plenty of cash to operate.  Commissioner Durbin asked if the State will take the carryover back, Kathy said yes, the State is behind on taking carryover back.  Commissioner Kline asked where the money is kept, Kathy stated the money is in various accounts.  Each Program has to have their own checking account.  Commissioner Kline asked if we can earn interest on that money, Kathy said we can, that money is used to offset expenses.  Fiscal was waiting on information for Early Intervention to close 23/24 from a rebudget. The information was received last week. Commissioner Kline made a motion to approve the fiscal reports and Commissioner Glotz seconded.  The motion carried.
3. Contract:
Adam Stated we have an amendment for Gertrude A. Barber Center, for an increase of $14,401 to supplement 3 additional consumers.  The amendment for Care for Children is for a new service.  Commissioner Durbin asked what the new service is, Kathy stated it is for an occupational therapist.  Adam said it is within their contract ceiling.  Adam stated we have a new contract for janitorial services.   Commissioner Kingston made a motion to approve the contracts and Commissioner Glotz seconded.  The motion carried. 
4. Updates:
Adam stated on the State/Federal level SAMSA has frozen funds for State distribution.  This won’t affect us, we might lose some dollars but it won’t affect operations.   Adam said the SCO, the program that runs the ID program has had a rate increase.  We will probably have revenue over expenditures in that program.  Adam said we will reach out to the State to see what to do about excess funds.  Adam mentioned that upcoming, we need to increase staffing.  ID is projected to need more caseworkers.  Currently the supervisor is at max for the number of caseworkers she can supervise, we would need to hire another supervisor before we can hire more caseworkers.  Adam said we still need to increase staffing for CASSP and Mental Health.  CASSP is currently a single person that has 200 clients during the school year.  Adam reached out to other Counties ID departments, they are surprised how we operate, because of the high caseloads.  Adam said at some point we have to look at if we contract the SCO out, or what an expansion would look like.  This is based on demand.  Adam doesn’t want to lose employees, Adam would like to look at our funding to see if there is a way to supplement dollars we have towards benefits and retirement.   Commissioner Durbin stated the average cost of health care is $20,000 a year, the average pension obligation is $12,000 a year.  This is what creates a hinderance in hiring new staff.  Commissioner Durbin suggested Adam send the board a similar county’s organizational chart and budget.  Adam said almost all the other counties contract out the SCO for ID and the SCA for Drug and Alcohol.  Adam said the ID caseworkers cost the county $32,000 times 8 (256,000) because the ID department is a billing operational program, their salaries are covered.  Adam likes having the programs in house, but is open to consider all things. 

Commissioner Durbin stated she had gone to a conference where they were talking about an Arizona Model for behavioral health and inmate population.  She asked if there was anything else on that at the Commonwealth level?  Adam said yes, the re-entry from jail to the community has some up and coming movement.  That will create programs in the community.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Commissioner Kline asked what Warren County is doing with their Opioid Money, Commissioner Durbin said initially they worked on a program for MAT in the jail.  There was a suggestion at CCAP for a regional facility, the issue with that is, while we have Opioid funds now when it runs out how do you pay for it?  Commissioner Durbin asked Adam if he has heard what other counties are doing.  Adam said it would be worth looking at a housing component.  The demographic has to have a substance abuse disorder.  For sustainability it needs to be ran like a business, individuals need to have insurance to pay for their stay.  Adam said we need to look at a model that is up and running, look at the budget, and put out a RFP, to see who has interest. Adam said another idea maybe a front-end program to keep people out of jail.  Something that can save the County money long term. 

5. Public Comment
No public comment

6. Next meeting will be held with the Board of Commissioners on April 15, 2025 via Zoom at 10 am, 

7. Adjournment
Commissioner Kingston made a motion to approve and Commissioner Kline seconded.  The motion carried.


Respectfully Submitted,


						Jennifer Fromknecht, Administrative Assistant

						
Kenneth Klakamp, Chair


						Mark Kingston, Chair
